
Minutes of the National Park Corvette Club Meeting  

A general meeting of the National Park Corvette Club (NPCC) was held on Thursday, June 27 at Patty’s 

Down the Road on Albert Pike Rd in Royal, Ar. The meeting was called to order by President, John Grant 

at 6:32 p.m.  

The following officers were in attendance:  

John Grant, President, Secretary Lori Lewis, Treasurer Jo Lloyd and board members Robert Louton, Randy 

Lewis and Shelby Hignight. Not present was Rodney Davis. We had 55 Members in attendance, and 24 

cars.  

OLD BUSINESS:  

Minutes from the meeting held in May were previously emailed to members. A motion was made by 

Robert Louton to suspend reading of the minutes and seconded by Randy Lewis. Motion carried.  

Jo Lloyd next read the treasurer's report. It was reported there was an ending balance of $2629.90 after 

deposits and expenses. A motion to accept this report was made by Mike Bridges and seconded by 

Robert Louton.  

Mike Bridges presented Corvette Corner and allowed members to ask questions.  

Next ballots were passed out to vote for board and officer positions.  55 members were present to vote 

and 64 are needed to officially elect a board.  Therefore, we will add an online vote for members who 

were not present.  

John announced club winners of the Poyen car show.  Bob Barnes, Tommy Oliver, Jack Mathis and John 

Grant all won awards.  

Also mentioned was our club trip to Tailgaters Burger Co and Old Washington State Park on June 15.  24 

members attended with 14 cars.  

New business: John discussed the situation with John Frances being sold a stolen Corvette at Orr 

Cadillac.  It is still being worked out.  

Next John presented us with Rapid Radios and how he felt that owning 3 of these radios would make it 

easier to stay in touch with each other during our club cruises. More info will be forthcoming.   

Discussion was held about our upcoming cruise to Altus and Wiederkehr Winery on July 20.  John 

reminded everyone to sign up who planned on going so we would have an accurate count for the 

restaurant. If you wish to attend, please let John know if you didn't sign up.  

We will also be cruising to Mike's Place in Conway on August 17th if you haven't signed up, please let 

John know. 

 

A motion to adjourn was made by Lori Lewis and seconded by Randy Lewis.  Meeting adjourned at 

7:38PM  



Door prizes were given away. We had 4 restaurant gift cards provided by our club. We also had a bag 

from Allen Tillery, a detail kit donated by John and Donna and a Corvette poster donated by Dale and 

Linda.   

Our next meeting is July 25.   

Next month we will continue to discuss upcoming trips including our Oct trip to Branson.  

Please let John know that you plan to attend.   

Next we had discussion about the summers end corvette show in Rogers Ar and that there was still time 

to sign up. We also discussed and passed out flyers for Heart of the Ozarks Car Show and Ar. Tail of the 

Dragon Sept 20-22nd.   

We will also be returning to Central Arkansas Karting Complex in Vilonia on Oct 19. 


